​ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE PLANNING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

HELD ON 6TH JUNE 2011

Meeting commenced:
11:00 a.m.


“
ended:
12:50 p.m.

PRESENT:

Councillor Derek Antrobus (Lead Member for Planning) - in the Chair




Councillor Charlie McIntyre - Planning Executive Support Member




Paul Walker

-
Strategic Director, Sustainable Regeneration




Rob Pickering
-
Assistant Director, Economic Futures




Graham Gentry
-
Head of Service - Spatial Planning




David Evans

-
Head of Physical Regeneration




Catriona Swanson
-
Planning Officer




Nilima Misra

-
Senior Project Officer




Richard Goodwin
-
Urban Vision




Chris Smith

-
Group Engineer - Highways




Don Isherwood
-
Road Safety Team Leader



Alison Swinnerton
-
Principal Group Accountant




Will Horsfall

-
Group Leader - Environment & Climate Change




Mike Relph

-
Senior Democratic Services Adviser

	Item No./Subject
	Action Required
	Responsible Officer

	1.
Apologies
	Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Chris Findley, Steven Lee, Andy Devine and Dan Hewitt

	-


	2.       Councillor Charlie McIntyre

	Councillor Derek Antrobus welcomed Councillor Charlie McIntyre to his first briefing meeting following his recent appointment to the position of Planning Executive Support Member.  He also expressed thanks to Councillor Ray Mashiter for his work in that post in the previous 12 months.

	-

	3.
Action Sheet – 17th May 2011
	Approved
	-



	4.
Constitutional Arrangements for Approving A Locally Based Planning Application Fee

	RESOLVED: THAT the proposal to delegate powers to the Lead Member for Planning to approve the schedule of locally determined planning application fee be referred to the Cabinet and Council for consideration, with a recommendation that it be approved and the City Council’s constitution amended accordingly.

	Chris Findley/Kevin Brady

	5.
Core Strategy Pre- Publication Changes and Interim Housing Figure Consultation
	RESOLVED(1): THAT approval be given to the Core Strategy pre publication changes document to be used for public consultation over the period 20th June to 1st August 2011 
                    (2): THAT at the same time, approval be given to the City Council to consult on the use of a net housing requirement and phasing, as detailed in the pre-publication changes document, on an interim basis and until such time as the Core Strategy is adopted.


	David Percival


	6.
Liverpool Road and Station Road : Highways Improvement Associated with the new Irlam and Cadishead College

	RESOLVED THAT having noted the outcome of the consultation exercises undertaken during design and development, approval be given to the revised proposals for highway improvements on Liverpool Road and Station Road associated with the new Irlam and Cadishead college and Neighbourhood Management Centre; and authority be given to accept a target cost quotation from Tarmac Limited, not exceeding £317,206.39, to carry out the improvements.
	Daniel Hewitt/Catriona Swanson

	7.
Building Schools for the Future – Highways Improvements associated with the new Walkden High School

	That having noted the outcome of the consultation exercises undertaken during design and development, approval be given to the revised proposals for highway improvements associated with the new Walkden High School; and authority be given to accept a target cost quotation from Burse Civils Limited, not exceeding £209,000 (including Urban Vision fees), to undertake the works.

	Daniel Hewitt

	8.
Liverpool Road Corridor – Building Front Improvement Scheme Phase 3

	RESOLVED(1): THAT approval be given to the implementation of a third phase of building front improvement schemes along Liverpool Road Corridor
                    (2): THAT approval be given to the making of grants, not exceeding £11,200 per building front, up to a total of £250,000 for the purpose of improving the front of properties in the target area, subject to the approval of the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration, or his nominee, after receipt of application from the owner in respect of a scheme designed by Urban Vision

                    (3): THAT approval be given to the employment of Urban Vision as architects and contract managers, up to a maximum fee of 10%, to be taken from the total £250,000 allocated for completed schemes

                   (4): THAT approval be given to a fee of up to 5% of the contract value, payable at the City Council’s discretion for abortive works.

	Nilima Misra


	9.
Street Lighting Initiative – Feasibility Stage
	RESOLVED: THAT approval be given to the expenditure of £99,000 of the street lighting capital budget on the feasibility design stage of the LED (Light Emitting Diode) Retrofit Initiative 
In approving this expenditure Councillor Derek Antrobus said there was a need to liaise with the Environment & Community Safety Directorate to ensure that the  renewal/replacement programme wherever possible, could be aligned with any proposal they currently had with regard to CCTV installations.

	Richard Goodwin

	10.
Preliminary Flood Risk Assessment for Salford
	RESOLVED (1): THAT approval be given to the submission of a Preliminary Flood Risk assessment for Salford to the Environment Agency by 22nd June, 2011, in compliance with the 2009 Flood Risk Regulations subject to it’s confirmation by Council on 20th July, 2011.

                   (2): THAT the next steps, following the identification of a national flood risk area for Greater Manchester covering part of the City, be noted.
In considering this item Councillor Derek Antrobus enquired whether the Bridgewater Canal was included within the flood risk assessment and also sought clarification with regard to whether there were any area within the city which were covered by the Reservoirs Act.  He also made reference to former industrial underground water systems within the city and if these had also been addressed as part of the flood risk assessment.


	William Horsfall

	11.
Road Safety Update
	The following information was provided in relation to Road Safety :-

· Road Safety Education, Training and Publicity

· Salford Fatal Road Traffic Casualties, January to March 2011 

· Walk to School week 2011 

Councillor Derek Antrobus asked if he could be provided with a break down of child road traffic accidents on a ward by ward basis.

Councillor Derek Antrobus sought clarification as to whether there would be any changes to cycle training as a result of the recent budget settlement.

It was reported that, there was currently a review of the Road Safety Team structure, details of which would be submitted to the Lead Member.


	Don Isherwood

Don Isherwood

Don Isherwood

Rob Pickering

	12.
Budget Monitoring
	The Lead Member received a budget monitoring 2010/11 update for the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate insofar as it related to his portfolio, the contents of which were noted.


	Paul Walker/Rob Pickering and Alison Swinnerton

	13.
Human Resource Issues
	Details were submitted on current sickness absences within the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate, the contents which were noted.


	Rob Pickering

	14.
Annual Appointments
	RESOLVED: THAT the issue of annual appointments be placed on the agenda for the next briefing.
	Mike Relph/Linda Sharples and Chris Findley
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